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Notes from our Headteacher


Dear Parent/Carers



Welcome back to you and I hope that you all had a restful, fun and
relaxing break over the summer.



The staff came back looking refreshed and rested last week and we had
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training days from Thursday onwards in preparation for the return of the
students on Tuesday.  It really was so wonderful to see them coming back in.
School is just not the same without them and there was quite a group of staff on
the gate on Tuesday morning to welcome, meet and support learners back to
school.



This week has been important in just settling students back in, supporting new
learners joining the school to find their way around and settle into their tutor
groups and also to welcome new staff joining the Gretton team. We are really
delighted that we have new starters with us and will introduce them to you over
time so that you can get to know who's who.



Particularly, we welcome Rachael Clements and Vicky Sellars (who was
previously our English Lead) into the School Leadership Team - they are our
two new Assistant Head Teachers for Key Stage 2 & 3 and Key Stage 4 & 5
respectively.  Over the next couple of weeks, we hope that you will have a
chance to come into school, meet your child's class team and get to know all
the staff that will be supporting their school journey this year. This will be an
opportunity for us to meet one another and share information about the school's
approach. Do please come along to these meetings if you are able to  - it
would be lovely to see as many of you as possible. 



The staff are already working on arranging events through this academic year
to allow parents the chance to come in and see what we have been up to so
please keep an eye on announcements and invitations in the newsletter for
these, as we are so proud of your children and want to show you why! 



The building works are moving on well and, although there has been some
delay in getting hold of some materials, all being well, we hope that the new
building will be ready for its grand opening towards the end of the first term. 
The children will be working on a time capsule to bury in the new build over the
next few weeks - we are asking them to make predictions for the future, so this
could be an interesting dinner conversation over the next couple of weeks to
think of some ideas! Whilst the building work continues, the admin team have
moved temporarily into the Messi classroom and we have had the old reception
converted into a really beautiful new teaching space. Once complete, this will
become Thunberg classroom. The building work has also allowed us to add
1:1/quiet room spaces to Pilgrim and Upland classes for those learners to enjoy
when they need some time out of the busy learning environment.



We are excited to welcome our boarding learners back to Residential this week
too - getting up early for school has been a bit of a shock to the system for
everyone, but at least our boarding learners don't have far to go to get to



09/09/2022, 15:14 *|MC:SUBJECT|*

file:///media/fuse/drivefs-389360beee39c4d92e3c7a374bb8c99e/root/Gretton Newsletter 9_9_2022.html 3/12

school. 



Welcome back to you all and here's to another busy year ahead!








Beth Elkins

Headteacher

Please Note:

You may need to click View Entire Message at the end of the email to enjoy this newsletter in full! You may

also need to click to display images to appreciate the images in this newsletter.



Friday 30th September


Macmillan Coffee Morning

(more details including how to donate will follow)
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Friday 21st October

Students finish for half term

Puppy Love



Sherlock and Skyler were happy to reunite at school again! 

Welcome to Gretton!



As our new term starts we would like to take this opportunity to welcome the
new members of staff that have joined our Gretton family. 



We wish you all the best of luck in your new roles.

Haidee Atkey-Smith - Primary Teacher
Ildiko Csengei - English Teacher
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Gillian Heffer - TA
Elizabeth Norris - DT Teacher
Andrew Sparrow - TA
Luke Green - PE Teacher
Calli Moran - TA
Karolina Stanulewicz - TA
Jasmine Crowley - TA
Wendy Gamble - TA

Expansion of the Dungeons & Dragons Club



Dungeons and Dragons club is a shared storytelling experience. Students start
by creating their own characters, being able to play different fantasy archetypes
such as fighter, wizard and cleric.



Transported to a world of monsters and magic run by the Dungeon Master,
quests and treasure alike await them with a cast of colourful folk who inhabit
the world they want to explore. The players get to choose where the story
goes, where the only limit is their imagination and the favour of the dice. Some
students choose to fully inhabit their characters with voices and props.



The shared aspect of the club really comes into play when a decision needs to
be made. Students quickly learn that they need to work as a team, or else they
will be overwhelmed by the monsters. Through tough encounters with zombies,
werewolves, orcs and more, the characters get stronger, allowing them to
tackle more dangerous threats.



Full of silly in-jokes like Petunia the Battle Cow (yes, you read that correctly)
and with a camaraderie over unlucky dice rolls and epic moments, Dungeons
and Dragons club now has two separate groups running on Mondays and
Wednesdays.
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And yes, there are dragons...



In light of the numbers Mr Heather got at the taster session this week, and the
eagerness of some students to try the club, there will be a second club that will
run on Monday lunches from 12:30 - 13:00 in the Science Lab.



Following feedback and discussion with the students, the Wednesday club will
continue on from last year involving the same students. This one will not be
taking on any new players. 



The Monday group will be a mixture of new and returning players, with priority
given to new players. There will be a cap of 6 students for now.



This will be a new adventure at 1st level so that it is easily accessible for
new players. If later on in the year you have interested students, please can
you direct them to the Monday club.

Pilgrim Get Baking



Students have been busy settling into the first week of term.



Here is a lovely photo of some of our Pilgrim Class students happily making
(and eating!) caramelised onion and cheese pastries in their Food Technology
Class this week.



They look delicious, well done!
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Past Students



We thought, as we welcome a new academic year, it would be a good
opportunity to reflect on students who have come and gone and what they have
achieved since leaving Gretton.



C who went to City College Norwich, passed his first year of college with a
Distinction on the Level 2 Creative Media Production and Technology course.
He will now be moving on to Level 3. 

"Without all you guys at Gretton this wouldn’t have been possible. We are
so so proud of him. Again thank you all." C's mum 



B, who left in 2014, enrolled at Suffolk New College. He completed 3 courses at
college. He has now been formally offered an unconditional offer at Norwich
University to study Art and Gaming.



W, went to City College Norwich to study Uniformed Services. His family had
wanted him to attend a 6th Form and study A Levels, however this pathway
was an alternative. He has now completed his studies at college with a
Distinction, Merit, Merit grade. He will be starting an International Relations BSc
(Hons) course at the University of Surrey this September. He is currently
preparing to move down there as this goes out.
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Our FREE online events and groups
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Just a reminder that the Pinpoint team will be taking a break over the summer
holidays to spend time with their families.



However, they have a very full timetable of events lined up in September and
they are really looking forward to seeing you all again then. Check out
our events page for details.



Sessions are currently all online and booking is easy via the events page.
Upcoming events for September:



12th September 10am-12pm Why is school so difficult for my autistic
child? Book here. 



16th September 10am-12pm Pinpoint parent carer Tii Hub. Book here. 



19th September 10am-12pm Autism - does my child need a
diagnosis? Book here.



21st September 10am-12pm What is ADHD? Exploding the myths. Book
here.



22nd September 10am-12pm Supporting your child's sensory needs. Book
here. 



23rd September 10am-12pm Pinpoint parent carer Tii Hub. Book here. 



26th September 10am-12pm Preparing for adulthood - what I need to
know when my child leaves school. Book here.



28th September 10am-12pm Responding to your ADHD child with 1,2,3,
magic. Book here. 




https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=11d86faedc&e=c914215caf
https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=a48aa0d4af&e=c914215caf
https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=9e45a73129&e=c914215caf
https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=1d37700fc8&e=c914215caf
https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=24ae6f49a7&e=c914215caf
https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=24e6de2b4d&e=c914215caf
https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=836ca2cebf&e=c914215caf
https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=bdeca75b7b&e=c914215caf
https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=c9d3c0a607&e=c914215caf
https://pinpoint-cambs.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=abe18be73ac45a0a6efd80599&id=ecc1033f56&e=c914215caf
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30th September 10am-12pm Pinpoint parent carer Tii Hub. Book here. 



All of these sessions will be held online. Zoom links to join will be sent from
Eventbrite 2 days before and again 2 hours before the start of each session.
Please do check your junk mail as they sometimes end up there! Thank you.
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